LINCOLN TRAIL ELEMENTARY

SBDM COUNCIL

December 13, 2007

DRAFT   DRAFT  DRAFT

Jennifer Lewis, chairperson, called the regular meeting of the School-Based Decision Making Council of Lincoln Trail Elementary to order at 3:15 p.m. in the School Media Center.  Members present were: Jennifer Lewis, chairperson; Becky Hillard, co-chairperson, Pam Goodin, Emily Robbins, Karen Day, and Linda Lindsey.  There were no guests.

The SBDM Council accepted the agenda by consensus.

08-008 Motion was made by Pam Goodin and seconded by Emily Robbins to accept the minutes from the November 29, 2007, regular SBDM meeting.  The motion carried.

Mrs. Lewis updated the Council concerning Infinite Campus.  Infinite Campus will generate many useful reports for the school.  Report cards and midterm progress reports for the intermediate grades will be generated from the system.  Parents will have access to the system to view student progress throughout the term.  Mary Jo Haydon has already attended some training sessions.  Rose Brown will be the contact person for Lincoln Trail and she will be trained sometime in February.  Special education teachers will be trained as well.  The remainder of the staff will be trained when the system is up and running.

The Council addressed the need to align SBDM Policy 06.01 No Nit Policy with HCAR 9.213.  The HCAR states that students will be allowed to remain in school unless live head lice are present.  Nits can be removed when the student returns home.  By removing the word “nits” and replacing it with “head lice” the current SBDM policy will be in alignment.  The policy will be sent for a first read to the staff before the next meeting.

The SBDM Council reviewed the last month’s accident reports.  The SBDM Council did not feel that the accident reports represented any pattern of unsafe conditions or practices at the school at this time.

Financial reports for November were presented and approved.

Daily enrolment report was reviewed.

Mrs. Lewis informed the Council of the Round Table Discussion to be held at Central Hardin High School on January 31, 2008.  Several items will be discussed.  Input will be gathered from the staff via email prior to the discussion.

The SBDM Council went into closed session.

The December 13, 2007, SBDM Council meeting was adjourned by consensus.
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